SALFORD CITY COUNCIL
	TEMPORARY TREATMENT OF VACANT SITES IN LOWER BROUGHTON

REPORT TO THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES/HOUSING SERVICES

  TO HOUSING LEAD MEMBER                                                            27thAPRIL 2001


1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT
1.1 To seek approval to progress the temporary treatment of vacant sites and minor highway repairs in Lower Broughton.

2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS

2.1 That the quotations received from Highway Services based on the Highways Management Tender be approved for the works described in paragraphs 4.1 and 4.2

3.0 BACKGROUND

3.1 Housing Committee approved the regeneration master plan for the Lower Broughton estate in June 1997. Phases 1,2 & 3 are now complete and phase 4 is virtually complete. 

3.2 Areas of demolished housing between Wheaters Terrace and Grosvenor Square in Lower Broughton were treated with timber posts to secure site boundaries for what was to be a short period prior to the development by Millar Homes. It has previously been reported to Housing Committee that the City Council is now seeking a new development partner.

3.3 Due to the delays in the redevelopment of the areas, the previous short-term treatment of the sites has proved inadequate. Grief riders breached the boundaries and churned up the grassed areas. A more robust temporary treatment is now in place.

3.4 In addition, the land to the rear of Keswick House on Cumberland Street is to be cleared , Charley Avenue cul-de-sac is in poor condition and Coburg Avenue requires a finished wearing course to complete the Lower Broughton Phase 1 scheme. The poor condition of these sites, if not addressed, would adversely affect both the letting of existing properties and the future redevelopment of the vacant sites, as well as causing continuing housing management problems in the area.

3.5 The land to the rear of Keswick House had recently been used for a site by DCT Civil Engineering Ltd who were undertaking the improvement works to Lower Broughton Phase 3. Originally the contractors who used the compound were approached to carry out the treatment of this site. The quote DCT Engineering provided of 16093 (excluding fees) was uncompetitive and Lead Member gave approval to seek a further quotation from Highway Services. 

4.0 PROPOSALS

4.1 Highway Services have provided a quotation of 18076.43 for the repairs to Charley Avenue and the surfacing of Coburg Avenue.  

4.2 Approval was granted on 3rd November 2000 to obtain a quotation from Highway services to clear both the land to the rear of Keswick House and to provide additional lighting in this area. Highway Services have provided estimates of 11763.20 and 5048.43 respectively.

4.3 Total costs

Works

Fees

Total

Charley Ave/Coburg Ave Highway works

18076.43
3976.81
22053.24

Land to rear of Keswick House site treatment
11763.20
2308.67
14071.87

Additional Lighting



5048.43
1110.65
6159.08

CDM fee






450.00
450.00

Total

42734.19

The current works will be funded though the Housing Investment Programme (HIP) supported by Single Regeneration Budget (SRB2) grant.

The current HIP provision is 54531 and provision is available to fund the above works.

5.0 CONCLUSION

5.1 The temporary treatment of these vacant sites and the highway improvements in Lower Broughton will assist in completing the present phase of comprehensive environmental and security improvements in the area. This will prepare for the next phase of site redevelopment.
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